
GREENVALE 

CALENDAR 
 

 

 

Wednesday, May 4th 

6:30 PTA Executive Board 

Mtg 

7:30 General Meeting 

Wednesday, May 11th and 

Thursday, May 12th 

Book Fair 

Evening hours May 11th  

7:00PM-8:00PM 

Monday, May 16th 

6:45 Spring Concert-HS 

Thursday, May 26th, Friday 

May 27 and Monday, May 

30th 

Memorial Day NO SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

Eastchester School District  

Annual Budget Vote and Trustee Election  

 
  When:  Tuesday May 17, 2016          6:00am -9:00pm 

  Where:  Middle School Gym (enter from Lincoln Avenue) or  

                  235 Garth Road Community Center (Garth Rd. residents only)   

 What:   For more information, go to http://district.eastchesterschools.org  

 

Did You Know?    
Every qualified voter in your household is entitled to vote in the school district annual election.  

The proposed budget is UNDER the maximum allowable tax cap BUT there still must be a budget and 

trustee vote!   Budget details are on the District web site at http://district.eastchesterschools.org   

Click on the 2016 -2017 Budget Information tab or click here .   

There are 5 candidates running for 4 Board of Education open positions: Mary Messner Martin, Sally 

Veltidi, Steven Projansky, Judah Holstein, Cheryl Smith.      Click here for the candidate question-

naires. 

Absentee Ballots  
If you are a registered voter and will be out of Westchester County on the vote day, you may vote using an 

absentee ballot.  

An Application for an Absentee Ballot must be filed first with the District Clerk. Applications may be 

obtained by contacting the District Clerkõs office at 580 White Plains Road; Phone: 793-6130, ext. 

4258; they can also be downloaded from the web site under 2016 -2017 Budget Information.   

FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK  
Darrell Stinchcomb, Principal  
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ñDanny the Champion of the Worldò, by Roald Dahl  
ñMe and Youò, by Genevieve Cote 





      Reader/Writer:  
 

²ƘƻǎŜ /ƘƛƭŘ Lǎ ¢ƘƛǎΚ 

óWhose child is this? ó I asked one day 

Seeing a little one out at play 

óMineô, said the parent with a tender smile 

óMine to keep a little while 

To bathe her hands and comb her hair 

To tell her what she is to wear 

To prepare her that she may always be good 

And each day do the things she shouldô 

óWhose child is this? ó I asked again 

As the door opened and someone came in 

óMineô, said the teacher with the same tender smile 

óMine, to keep just for a little while 

To teach her how to be gentle and kind 

To train and direct her dear little mind 

To help her live by every rule 

And get the best she can from schoolô 

óWhose child is this? ó I ask once more 

Just as the little one entered the door 

óOursô said the parent and the teacher as they smiled 

And each took the hand of the little child 

óOurs to love and train together 

Ours this blessed task forever.ô 

~Author Unknown~ 



        Student Council News 
     Cherry Blossom Trees come to Eastchester  

One of Greenvaleõs Japanese parents planted a Cherry Blossom 

tree near our school. The blossom is a symbol of friendship. The 

student council and safety patrol teamed up to sell cherry blossom 

paper petals to all students for 25 cents. The petals were decorat-

ed and a short note about friendship was written on each of them. 

Greenvale is truly prettier inside and out. The petals are being dis-

played in the main hallway spreading the message of friendship 

within our international community at Greenvale School.  

The donations will go towards purchasing a friendship plaque for 

the tree.   

      CeCe Murray 

      Student Council President  



NEWS FROM YOUR GREENVALE LIBRARY 
 

This past Monday, April 18th, was the beginning of the 4th quarter.  Your children now have Tech-

nology instead of Library for the remainder of the school year.   

 

All classes have been scheduled for two checkout sessions within this final quarter of the school 

year.   Please note:  all library materials are due back the week of May 23rd, so that we may 

begin taking inventory.  Following is the 4th quarter checkout information: 

 

Mondays:   April 25 and May 9 

3- Patrona, 4- LoVecchio (Seiser), 5- Marshall and 5- Melillo   

 

Tuesdays:  April 26 and May 10 

2 - Lodolo, 3- Anctil, 4- Cassaro, 4 - Leonard and 5- Poli 

 

Wednesdays:  April 27 and May 11 

2- Finn, 3- Malone, 4- Borkin, 4 - Gamils  and 5 - DeCrenza  

  

Thursdays:  April 28 and May 12 

2- Gerken, 2- Pesce, 2- Rice, 3- OôSullivan and 4- Becker 

  

Fridays:  April 29 and May 13 

2- Tolomeo, 3- Arnone, 3- Dillulio, and 5 ï OôHara  

 

Please keep these dates handy and help remind your child to bring in his or her books on the cor-

rect day. 

 

Please remember that I am always available by email for any questions or concerns:  

mdaitch@eastchester.k12.ny.us 

 

mailto:mdaitch@eastchester.k12.ny.us


HEALTH OFFICE REMINDER:   

Viruses and other illnesses can be easily spread from child to child. Please keep your child 

home from school for a full day after the last episode of:  vomiting; diarrhea; fever. A com-

plete listing of guidelines can be found on Page 18 of the Greenvale Handbook. 

Also, it is important that you inform the Health Office directly at 793 -6130, ext. 5313, any 

time your child is absent from school. This applies even if you have sent an email to your 

child's teacher. For your convenience, you can either EMAIL me at 

nfeiman@eastchester.k12.ny.us, or CC me if you EMAIL the teacher. 

  

Thank you for your cooperation, 

Nina Feiman, RN 

School Nurse 

 
Forms will be going out from the Health Office in accordance with NYS mandates: 

All students currently in the 3
rd
 grade are required to submit an updated health form signed by the 

doctor and dated after September, 2015. This form must be in the Health Office by October 1, 
2016. 

Students currently taking any medication (Prescription; OTC; Inhaler; etc.) on a regular or as need-
ed basis, must submit an updated signed form for the new school year. 

Each year, students with food allergies to PEANUTS and/or TREE NUTS must provide an updated 
release form signed by both the doctor and the parent. If this form is not received by the start of 
the school year in September, 2016, your child will be assigned to a special ñAllergy Table.ò 

Care Plans for specific long term illnesses (ie Diabetes; Allergies; Asthma; etc.), will also be distrib-
uted at this time. 

Please contact me at 793-6130, ext. 5313, or Email me at nfeiman@aeastchester.k12.ny.us. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation, 
Nina Feiman, RN 

mailto:nfeiman@eastchester.k12.ny.us
mailto:nfeiman@aeastchester.k12.ny.us


On Monday, 5/23, students in the fifth grade will view a developmental film that focuses on the physical 
changes that occur in their bodies as they go through puberty. Parents will also have the opportunity to 
preview the film online. 

 

The film also discusses personal hygiene, nutrition, and peer relationships. It is a valuable resource for the students, 

and serves to generate discussion between them and their parents. Boys and girls will view the video in separate 

rooms with appropriate staff in attendance. 

 

Every student in the 5th grade will be given a permission slip to be signed by the parent/guardian and returned to the 

classroom teacher. Students who do not bring back a signed slip will not be permitted to view the Developmental 

Changes DVD. Parents who do not want their child to view the film can indicate this on the permission slip.   

Please contact me at 793-6130, ext. 5313, if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

 

 

Reminder: Please provide your child with sunscreen to be used daily and instruct him/her in how to apply it.  Wide 

brimmed hats and protective clothing should also be worn to keep the sunôs UV rays from damaging your childôs 

skin. 

 

*It is strongly advised that all students wear sneakers or other closed shoes during the school day.  Sandals do not 

provide the traction, support, or protection that the children need as they move about the building and during outside 

recess. 

 

 
If you anticipate that your child will need to take medication during the upcoming school year, either pre-
scription or non-prescription, you must have the doctor complete a MEDICATION CONSENT FORM. The 
parent or guardian must also sign the consent form. All medicine, inhalers, EPIPENS, etc., must be in the 
original container and properly labeled with the childôs name. No medication or treatment can be given by 
the school nurse unless this criteria is met. A new form must be completed each school year. 
 
Please remember to stop by the Health Office before the end of the year to pick up any medication that 
has been brought in this year. Children are not permitted to transport medicine on the school bus. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Nina Feiman, RN 



5 THINGS TO BEGIN NOW TO HELP PREPARE YOUR CHILD 
FOR 

 MIDDLE SCHOOL 
 

  
Address Their Fears/Concerns 

 
Talk to your child to find out what they are most concerned about. For most transitioning students, it can be the ñsmallò things that 
they are most worried about (opening a combination lock, getting to class on time, the increased work demands, not being with their 
closest friends all day, etc.). Reassure them that these concerns are normal and  
that the Middle School is well prepared to help them adjust. Make a list of all their concerns and tackle one each month for the re-
mainder of 5th grade. If there is anything you are not sure how to address, call the guidance office at the Middle School for sugges-
tions.  
 

Bolster Their Organizational Skills 
 
One of the most common areas that students struggle with in sixth grade is organization. With a locker and nine different classrooms 
a day, organization is critical to student success. Try some of the following ideas to help your child become more organized over the 
next couple of months:  
 

¶ Discuss organization as a family. Explain and model how you stay organized in your own life.  

¶ Work with your child to create and maintain an organized work space in the house.  

¶ Provide them with small household chores that require organizational skill.  

¶ Show them how to use a calendar to break down large tasks into manageable smaller tasks.  

¶ Show them how to clean out and organize their backpack every night for the following day.  

¶ Introduce them to a planner if they are unfamiliar. One will be provided to every student in September.  

¶ Over the summer, show your child how to use their school supplies in an organized fashion.  
 

Ensure Their Understanding of Basic Facts 
 
Students should have a basic understanding of general facts in all subject areas when transitioning into middle school. Spend the 
next couple of months reviewing basic facts such as the parts of speech, telling time with an analog clock, general money awareness, 
addition/subtraction/multiplication facts, geometric shapes, general world geography, general United States history, and fundamental 
computer skills (working with Microsoft Office, saving files on a computer and on a flash drive, etc.). A couple of facts each day will go 
a long way when it comes to being prepared for 6th grade!  
 
 

Encourage Exploration & Risk Taking 
 
Middle School is a time for students to grow and broaden their horizons in all aspects of their life. Academically, socially and emotion-
ally, students should be encouraged to experience new points of view, try out a new after school club or sport, make new friends and 
keep an open mind about all of their academic subjects. Over the next  
several months, present your child with opportunities to try new things and take calculated risks. Build their capacity to cope with the 
stress of feeling slightly uncomfortable with new situations; trying things outside of their ñcomfort zoneò will assist with the transition to 
a new school environment.  
 
 

Be Involved, But Promote Increased Independence 
 
As students transition from elementary school to middle school, it is important that parents gradually increase their childôs level of in-
dependence. While parents should remain involved and committed, students should begin to take greater ownership of their school 
work, be encouraged to speak with teachers when they are struggling and  
manage their friendships with a greater level of maturity. For the remainder of fifth grade, parents should speak with their child about 
personal responsibility and provide them with opportunities to complete projects in their entirety on their own.  



 

 

 

 

 

¶ Parents please remind the students that they are not allowed to share food and or purchase snacks for other 

students.  

¶ Please remember to replenish your childôs lunch account.  

¶ Parents please do not drop students off before 7:45 AM.  There is no supervision and it is not safe for students 

to stand outside the doors unsupervised.   

¶ There is no parking or drop off in the front circle. The school buses must be able to get in and out quickly to 

pick up students at the other schools.   

¶ Please walk on the sidewalks during arrival and dismissal.  Walking in between buses is unsafe.  The bus 

drivers have a very limited view from the bus.  We also want to model safe behavior for our students.  

¶ Please monitor the students at the bus stop areas in the mornings.  The district is receiving calls of concern in 

regards to students running, screaming and yelling.  Your assistance with this matter is greatly appreciated.  

¶ There are no dogs allowed on the school property.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
ATTENTION PARENTS:  The Lost & Found Cabinet is filled with unclaimed clothing articles and lunch bags. 

Most of these items are not labeled with the childôs name so we cannot readily identify the owner and return his/

her property. Please label all coats, jackets, sweaters, sweatshirts, bags, etc., with your childôs full name. Ei-

ther you or your child can check the Lost & Found cabinet which is located just inside the double doors to the 

school.  Any unclaimed items will be sent to good will. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
DǊŜŜƴǾŀƭŜ tǊƻƳƛǎŜΥ 

L ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ǘƻ Řƻ Ƴȅ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ 
¢ƻ ǿŀƭƪ ǘŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǳŘŜ twL59 

L ǿƛƭƭΥ 
wŜǎǇŜŎǘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ 

L ŀƳ wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ŀŎǝƻƴǎΦ  
L ǿƛƭƭΥ 

5ƻ Ƴȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ōŜǎǘΦ 
L ǿƛƭƭΥ 

9ȄƘƛōƛǘ tƻǎƛǝǾŜ .ŜƘŀǾƛƻǊǎΦ 
L ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ L ǿƻǊƪ ƘŀǊŘΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘΗ 

L ŀƳ ŀ wŜŀŘŜǊΗ 
L ŀƳ ŀ ²ǊƛǘŜǊΗ 

L ŀƳ ŀ aŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎƛŀƴΗ 
L ŀƳ ŀ {ŎƛŜƴǝǎǘΗ 
L ŀƳ DǊŜŀǘΗ 

L ŀƳ DǊŜŜƴǾŀƭŜ DǊŜŀǘΗ 


